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ACTOR Ricky Tomlinson has given £1,000 to a campaign to clear the names of 24 convicted building workers.

The Justice for the Shrewsbury Pickets group, which has just received the money from the star of The Royle Family to go towards its fighting fund, is also calling for a national open public inquiry.

Later this month, Ricky and his friend Arthur Scargill, president of the National Union of Mineworkers and general secretary of the Socialist Labour Party, will be among the speakers at a key event in Shotton, North Wales, which will be filmed with a view to it being used in a TV documentary.

Police made arrests in the wake of the 1972 building strike, during which flying pickets went from site to site to try to convince workers to join the dispute.


These included the Shrewsbury Two: Des Warren and Ricky Tomlinson who, shortly before Christmas, 1973, were jailed for three and two years respectively after being found guilty of unlawful assembly, affray and conspiracy.

After 13 weeks, the strike ended, with the workers having secured a minimum wage. But the then Tory Home Secretary Sir Robert Carr called for a police investigation amid claims of intimidation by the pickets.

A group of six men faced trial first, with Ricky and Mr Warren the most severely punished.

Mr Warren, who wrote a book, The Key To My Cell, was later diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease. He died from pneumonia, aged 66, in April, 2004.

Ricky, 67, said: “We are calling for a public inquiry because we want people to know what we all went through – and to clear our names.”

Campaign secretary Mike Abbott added: “This latest event will give the campaign fresh impetus and we expect it to be followed by meetings in Manchester, London and other parts of the country.”

Ricky will speak at The Grosvenor, Nelson Street, Shotton, at 7.30pm on Friday January 26. For tickets – £5, including a buffet – contact Mike Abbott on 07907 307 853.

To find out more go to www.billhunterweb.org.uk
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